Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Better Care Fund
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am reaching out to better understand the allocation of funds attributed to the Better Care Fund.
 

What is the budget for your Health and Wellbeing Boards over the last 5 years? Would you be able to give us a breakdown by source:
o   Minimum allocation from Integrated Care Systems (ICSs), or previously from Clinical Commissioning Groups

o   Disabled Facilities Grant

o   Social care funding (improved BCF)

o   Winter pressures grant funding

o   Additional Discharge Fund

o   other

 

How do you distribute the Better Care Fund? Do you procure services at a Health and Wellbeing Board level or do you distribute funding to NHS Trusts for them to spend individually?

 

If the services and suppliers are procured at a Health and Wellbeing Board level could you detail the spending by contract over the last 5 years.

 

If the budget is distributed to NHS Trusts, please could you provide a breakdown of distribution by trust for the last 5 years.

Answer:
The allocation is agreed through a partnership approach, recommendations are made through Integrated Systems of Care group (ISOC) and agreed at Joint Integrated Care Board (JICB) with Health and Wellbeing Board signing the final spend.  Please see the attached spreadsheet which will give you information around the spend over the last 5 years as requested.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
